
Stellafane - And I Was There 
By Marty Kunz 

The weekend of July 31 through August 1 was the annual 

Stellafane convention in Springfield, Vermont, I have been 

going to this event for about the last 10 years.  

Stellafane is mostly attended by amateur telescope mak-

ers. Many of them bring out their new homemade scopes to 

show off and enter contests for the best design, craftsmanship 

or innovative new ideas. There were a lot of large telescopes on 

Breezy Hill such as a 12-inch refractor and an approximate 

36inch reflector. Some telescopes, while not very big, did have 

interesting design features: A four-inch folded refractor remind-

ed me of R2D2 and an eight-inch reflector that compressed 

down into a small box worked like a Veg-O-Matic. It was good 

enough that if you looked at the double-double star in Lyra 

(Epsilon Lyrae) with it you could say it even "slices and dices."  

I should also mention the amateur gravity wave detector 

with its box full of thin wires and weights. Look for new discov-

eries in the Weekly World News.... While some ideas and 

designs may seem far-fetched, it is good to see amateurs at-

tempting to try the same experiments that even "professionals" 

with large amounts of government grant money try to do. 

Sometimes the results are the same.  

When I arrived in Vermont on Thursday, the skys were 

very clear ñ so clear that while standing near a street light I 

looked up and saw the Milky Way. It rained all day Friday but 

cleared up for the Saturday convention. During the day, a swap 

meet and talks were held. After the evening talk the sky stayed 

clear and people lined up to look through the big scopes. The 

lines were too long for me so I found a "small" 17-inch Dob-

sonian to view through. The recent volcanic eruptions did not 

seem to affect these skies as I could see the Andromeda galaxy, 

many Sagittarius area wisps and M13 naked eye. Small binocu-

lars brought out a lot of clusters, planetary nebulas and galaxies. 

Although it was well before the peak time for the Perseids, I 

still saw about one meteor every five minutes.  

Several thousand people attend Stellafane, including such 

notables as Dennis di Cicco, Richard Berry, Walter Scott Hus-

ton and Al Nagler. It is a real treat to be in their company and 

know we all have the same interest in common.  

Next year, the Stellafane convention will be held on the 

weekend of August 12, 1993. Ú 
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This Saturn image is a composite of three im-
ages taken with the Wide Field Camera of the 
Hubble Space Telescope. These images were 
taken on August 26, 1990. The approximate cen-
ter wavelengths of the filters and the exposure 
times are as follows:  

439 nm 0.4 seconds (blue)  
547 nm 0.2 seconds (green)  
718 nm 0.2 seconds (near infrared)  
The exposure times are so short that the tele-

scope was not guided during the exposure. The 
intervals between successive exposures were six 
minutes.  

Each separate image was cleaned up with a 
Lucy deconvolution algorithm to minimize the 
effects of the spherical aberration in the tele-
scope. The original composite color image was 
made by treating the near infrared image as a red 
image, so the colors in the original composite 
image are approximately the true colors of Sat-
urn.  

The image is oriented so that the North pole of 
Saturn is visible towards the top of the image.  


